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SOUTHEASTERN 
CAMPUS BULLETIN OFFICE OF 

STUDENT AFFAIRS 

December 6 - 10, 1982 

Monday, December 6 

No reported activities 

Tuesday, December 7 

10:00 AM 

4:00 PM 

8:00 PM 

Wednesday, December 8 

10:00 AM 

9:00-11:00 PM 

Thursday, December 9 

X, 14 

Chapel: Moravian Love Feast. Rev. Harold W. Durham, 
pastor of Raleigh Moravian Church. 

Meeting of December and May graduates. Appleby Chapel. 

The Nativity according to St. Luke,·presented by the 
Seminary Choir under the direction of Dr. Ben Johnson. 
Binkley Chapel. See notice. 

Chapel: "Amahl and the Night Visitors", a Christmas 
musical drama by Gian-Carlo Menotti at the Wake Forest 
Baptist Church with the Cantata Choir; Dr. Michael 
Hawn, directing and Dr. James Good, accompanying. 

Exam Study Break sponsored by the Junior Class. 
Cafeteria. See notice. 

Exam week through December 17 

Friday, December 10 

10:00 AM 

NOTICES: 

Running Club meeting. Appleby 207. Speaker - Mr. Bob 
Boal, U.S. Masters Champion. Last club meeting of 
this semester. 

May this Christmas season be a joyous and holy 
celebration for you and your family. 

P.H.T. 's: December graduates who wish to order P.H.T. 's or 
P.W.T. 's for their spouses must place orders in the 

Business Office by December 10. 
NATIVITY CONCERT: T~e Nativity according to St: Luke by Randall Thompson 

. will be presented by the Seminary choir on Tuesday, 
Dec. 7 at 8:00 PM in Binkley Chapel. Dr. Ben Johnson is the conductor of the 
90-voice choir. Dr: J~me~ Good is the organist and Mr. Kerry Boyce is the 
pianist. Everyone is invited. There will be no admission charge. 

GRADUATING SENIORS: 

long as they last. 

Announcements and calling cards may be picked up in 
the Soda Shop. Additional ones may be purchased as 

CPE AT DUKE SPRING A 20-hour per week unit of CPE is available at Duke 
SEMESTER: Medical center Jan. 10-June 3. Monday & Wednesday 

2-4 PM group sessions are required. Other times can 
be arranged. Eight hours credit at Southeastern will be given for M4360-l. 
Call Chaplain Parham or Chaplain Keese at 684-3586. Further information is on 
file in the CPE notebook at the Reference desk in the Library. 

(OVER) 



CPE FOR COUPLES: A 1 year program in clinical pastoral education for 
clergy couples is being offered Sept. 1, 1983 -

Aug. 31, 1984 by the Iowa Methodist Medical Center. For details, see the CPE 
notebook at the Reference Desk in the Library. 

LIBRARY HOURS EXTENDED: The Library will remain open until midnight on Dec. 
6, 7, 8, 9, 13 and 14 in order to assist students in 

preparation for exams. After 10:30 PM (normal closing time), only reserve 
books may be checked out. 

POST OFFICE BOXES: If you are a returning student and wish to keep your 
present box number, your box rent must be paid in 

advance by Dec. 10 or before you leave the campus. If box rent is not paid, 
your box will be assigned to another student in January. 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST: Karen and Ken Powers, managers of the Cafeteria, will 
be sponsoring an all-you-can-eat pancake breakfast on 

Sat., Dec. 11 from 7-11 AM. Pancakes will be served with bacon or sausage 
for $3.00 (eggs and bacon will be available for those who do not eat pancakes). 
All proceeds will go to the Lottie Moon Christmas offering for foreign missions. 

INTERNSHIP IN The First Baptist Church in Cary would like to have an 
EDUCATION: intern to work in primary education (particularly pre-
school). The internship will begin in Jan., 1983 and will continue for one year. 
The student doing this internship will take the course entitled Concurrent 
Internships (M4720) for four hours credit and will be required to work 20 hours 
a week on the field. Please contact Luke Smith through the FIM office for 
additional information. Pre-requisite: M4700. • 

DECEMBER GRADUATES: You are reminded that all books must be turned in to 
the Library and all fines paid before you can be 

cleared to participate in graduation exercises. See Angela Barker at the 
Circulation Desk in the Library if you have questions. 

EXAM STUDY BREAK: The Junior class will sponsor an exam study break on 
Wed., Dec.· 8 from 9:00-11:00 PM in the Cafeteria. 

Hot chocolate, doughnuts, and baked goods donated by the Seminary Wives 
Fellowship will be served free of charge. 

SEBTS CHOIR: The SEBTS Choir will be featured on WRAL TV Channel 5 
on Saturday, Christmas Day from 2:00-2:30 PM. They 

will be performing "Songs of the Yuletide Season.·" 

THANK YOU... to everyone who donated food or money for the 2 
families sponsored by the Off-Campus Ministries 

Committee for Thanksgiving. Your support for these families will be sought 
also for Christmas and the rest of the school year. More information concern-
ing this will be given out later. 

OFFICES CLOSED: 

Dec. 31. 

All seminary offices, including the campus stores, 
will be closed during the week of Dec. 20-24 and on 

SUMMER MISSIONS: Applications are available for Praxis, the joint 
mission project of starting new churches by South-

eastern and the Home Mission Board, during the summer of 1983 in N.C. and New 
York. Credit may be earned and expenses and stipend available. See H2324 
and see Dr. Braswell for application. 

FINANIAL AID 
APPLICATIONS: 

Applications for the spring semester financial aid 
grants will be available Dec. 15 through Jan. 25 in 
the Student Affairs office, Mackie Hall. Applications 

must be submitted no later than Jan. 25. 

BLOOD NEEDED: Wayne White, interim pastor at Woodland Baptist Church 
and SEBTS graduate, is trying to build up the blood 

account at Rex Hospital for one of his church members, Frances Parrot, who has 
leukemia and demands a great deal of blood. If you are interested in donating 
blood to Ms. Parrot's account, please do so at Rex Hospital and specify that 
the blood you give is to be credited to her account. All types of blood are 
needed. If you have questions, please call Wayne at 556-3048. 

This is the final Campus Bulletin of the fall semester. The next issue will be 
2vailable for the week of January 10-14. 
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